

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION PROGRAMS DIVISION (Eastern Region)

Chair: Goronwy Price C.E.O./Director of Education (Interim): Anthony Stack

June 6, 2017

Dear Parents and Guardians:

As you know, Mary Queen of Peace School has faced enrollment pressures in recent years which have been addressed in a number of ways, including an extension to the school. Additionally, a new school (*East Point Elementary*) will open September 2017 in the area and will have available capacity for student enrollment. In light of these factors, in the 2017-2018 school year the Newfoundland and Labrador English School Board will conduct a school catchment (attendance zone) review of the Holy Heart of Mary High School system focused on Mary Queen of Peace Elementary and East Point Elementary.

The process of school catchment review will include:

- Consultation with the school councils of both schools;
- An online information package for members of the school communities;
- An online mechanism for members of the school communities to provide feedback to the Board; and,
- A public information session.

Further information on this process will be provided in the coming months. It is important to note that no decisions have been made regarding future catchments and if any change were to occur at the end of the catchment review process it would be implemented no sooner than September 2018.

Should you have any questions about this catchment review, please contact the Senior Education Officer for your school:

East Point Elementary - June Abbott - 758-2348 or juneabbott@nlesd.ca

• Mary Queen of Peace Elementary - Jamie Coady - 757-4642 or jamiecoady@nlesd.ca

Sincerely,

Darryl Feener

Assistant Director of Education-Programs (Acting)

Eastern Region

